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MEMORANDUM 
Legislative Fiscal Office 
900 Court St. NE, Room H-178 
Salem, Oregon 97301 
Phone 503-986-1828 
FAX 503-373-7807 
 

 
To: Public Safety Subcommittee 

From: Julie Neburka, Legislative Fiscal Office 
(503) 986-1839 

Date: May 21, 2015 

Subject: HB 2228A-Engrossed, relating to retention of fingerprint information 

 
HB 2228A-Eng requires the Oregon State Police (OSP) to establish a voluntary fingerprint 
retention program through which OSP would retain fingerprint cards and facsimiles of 
fingerprints received from the Federal Bureau of Investigation, or created during a state criminal 
records check.  These records would be made available to agencies or districts subscribing to the 
voluntary fingerprint retention program.  The bill required the Department of Administrative 
Services to adopt rules for program administration, and permits OSP to adopt a program 
subscription fee.   
 
The measure, the original staff measure summary, a preliminary Joint Committee on Ways and 
Means staff measure summary, fiscal impact statement, and measure history are available on the 
Oregon Legislative Information System (OLIS). 
 
LFO recommends the measure be moved to the full Joint Committee on Ways and Means. 
 
MOTION: 
Move HB 2228A to the full committee with a “do pass” recommendation. 
 
 

Carriers: 

Full:____________________________ 

Second Chamber:__________________________ 


